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[image: image5.wmf][image: image2.emf]  The purpose of a newsletter is to provide specialized information to a targeted audience. A school newsletter can be a great way to develop a strong relationship with parents. First, choose a short title or theme for your newsletter — something like "School News," or “Back to School.”  If you’d like,  you  can also add a   date and   volume number  for yo ur  newsle t ter.   Next, establish how much time  and money you can spend on your  newsletter. These factors will  help determine how frequently  you publish the newsletter and  its length.  


3rd Grade


Students have learned various methods and strategies for solving equations, including the Cover-Up method, making an organized list, guess and test, and drawing a picture.  The unit will culminate with a final project in which student pairs will design a store with items for sale.  They will make signs that advertise their sale items using equations.  Shoppers will need to solve the equations to determine the prices!���4th Grade


Student teams have learned to program their robots to make different types of turns and move an object.  We will continue to progress through the various Lego Mindstorms tutorials, in which students will add and program sensors. Then we will begin the Design Engineering portion of our unit.�


5th Grade


Students have learned many different coding skills, including defining values and defining functions.  We’ve used Design Recipes to input these into WeScheme.  Students have partially completed their video games, inserting images and getting some to move.  Students who are self-motivated to continue on their own to finish their games are encouraged to by following the lessons on Bootstrapworld.org.  Next week, we will begin our Engineering unit, which will be a Passion & Inquiry Project.  
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 G&T Progress Reports


�Assessment rubrics for the Math Cycle will go home during the week of Dec. 7-11.  Remember, these are separate from the regular report card.  It is meant to give you an idea of how your child is progressing in G&T.
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What’s Coming Next?


December:  Wrapping up Math units and moving onto Engineering!


��*We will be welcoming some new students into our groups when we start the Engineering unit!*
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3rd-5th graders in G&T are currently learning…


Math (M3):�


3rd Grade – �Algebra�


4th Grade – �Lego Mindstorms





5th Grade - �Bootstrap (coding)











*Conferences*�


�





Thank you for attending your scheduled parent-teacher conferences!  It was a pleasure meeting with each of you.  The next round of conferences will be in March, when we are finishing the Engineering unit.�


Addition to Website


The G&T assessment rubrics for each cycle are being added to the district GT website. � You can find them here:


� HYPERLINK "http://www.edison.k12.nj.us/gt" �http://www.edison.k12.nj.us/gt�


(under “Assessment Rubrics”)














G&T Website:  http://mrskohlheppgt.weebly.com








